
SAC Meeting Minutes  
Team: Kinard School Accountability Committee Date:  12/15/20 Time:  6:00-7:30pm 

Attendees:  

Jesse Morrill, Principal 

Chris Bergmann, Assistant Principal 

Erin LaRue, Assistant Principal 

Sophia Effler, Academic Dean 

Brian Dauenhauer, Parent 

Jen Fudge, Parent 

Christina Galloway, Parent 

Nicole Garcia, Parent 

Joe Glavan, Parent 

Chris Mania, Parent 

 

Brady Martucci, Parent  

Amanda Nagl, Parent 

Tina Nevin, Parent 

Jessie Radtke, Parent 

Assad Safadi, Parent 

Cecilia Bonertz, Teacher 

Nicole Darrow, Teacher 

Bradford Lardner, Teacher 

Kaitlyn Truelove, Teacher 

Agenda Items: 
 

Notes: 

1. Introductions • Attendees introduced themselves to the group and shared their role on the 

committee, as well as their favorite winter tradition. 

2. Review of Norms  • We reviewed our norms to ground ourselves for the meeting 

o Be present (“Be where your feet are”) 

o Use Healthy Goals of Dialogue 

o Be solution focused 

o Assume positive intent 

o Seek first to understand, then to be understood 

o Use common language and seek clarification when needed 

o Be honest and respectful  

o Honor our time and ensure that all voices are heard 

3. DAB Update 

 
• The focus of the DAB this year has been Equity, Diversity, and 

Inclusion. 

o They are currently taking part in a training called “Do the Work” 

to learn how to best support and include all community members 

in PSD. 

o They are also reviewing and discussing the role of SROs in 

district schools. 

o If you are interested in the Do the Work course or joining the 

DAB, contact Brady Martucci, bmomam@comcast.net. 

4. Kinard Enrollment Trends 

& Projections / School of 

Choice Process 

• We shared some data and trends around our student enrollment. 

o We have increased our enrollment from Core Knowledge 

elementary schools in the last couple years. 

o We have also seen an increase from other elementary schools in 

recent years. 

• We also shared how we are transforming our Incoming 6th Grade Family 

Night to a virtual format. 

5. Outdoor Learning Center 

Updates 
• Mr. Bergmann shared a recap of the progression of the OLC, from vision 

to design to building. 

o The goal has been to include as many students as possible in all 

phases. In addition to Kinard CARES, students from other 

leadership classes, math classes, tech classes, and art classes are 

all contributing. 

o A vast majority of the whole project has been grant funded. 

o We are excited to have a functional and beautiful outdoor 

learning area, especially as we think about having our students 

back on campus! 

mailto:bmomam@comcast.net


6. Review of MAPs 

Assessment Data 
• We shared the overall percent of students that fell into different 

percentile categories for the fall MAPs tests in Math and Reading. We 

compared the 2020 data to their fall 2019 data. While not ideal because 

fall MAPs is a pre-test and we do not have any spring data from last year 

or this year yet, we did note from this data that we aren’t seeing any 

alarming trends in the data based on the shift to remote learning last 

spring. 

7. January Learning Phases 

in PSD 
• We shared a summary of what staff and families learned in the PSD 

email update this evening. 

• We reviewed what that means for students at Kinard and when we will 

transition from Phase 1 to Phase 3 in January. 

Decisions Made: 

1.  

2.  

Action Items: 

Item Person(s) Responsible Due Date/Timeframe 

1.    

2.    

Future Agenda Items: 

1. Our next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Monday, February 8, 2021. We hope to be able to review 

data from the Fall 2020 PSD Student Connections Survey at that time. 
 

 
We Care and Challenge with Character… Kinard Character.   

 


